STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH

Raul Pino, M.D., M.P.H. Commissioner



Dannel P. Malloy Governor Nancy Wyman Lt. Governor

Drinking Water Section

March 1, 2017

Ms. Lilia Kieltyka Department of Economic and Community Development 505 Hudson Street Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Notice of Scoping for Hockanum Mill, Vernon

Dear Ms. Kieltyka:

The Department of Public Health (DPH) Drinking Water Section (DWS) has reviewed the subject Notice of Scoping. The goal of the Hockanum Mill project is to restore 105,000 square feet of mixed use and industrial space within the public water service area of the Connecticut Water Company Northern Region Western System (PWSID# CT0473011) (CWC). The proposed project is not within a public drinking water supply source water area; therefore the DWS has no source protection comments to offer.

The DWS believes that new developments should be designed to use water wisely. This is especially true today, considering the existing drought watch issued by the Governor and the CWC's request to its customers for voluntary water conservation. The DWS recommends that the proposed development implements measures that conserve the use of public drinking water. The Environmental Protection Agency's Water Sense program and numerous voluntary green building standard model codes are available as references to assist designers in achieving sustainable developments. Links to these programs and more can be found on the DWS's webpage dedicated to water conservation.

Sincerely,

ic McPhee

Supervising Environmental Analyst

Drinking Water Section

Cc: David Radka, CWC

Lori J. Mathieu, Public Health Section Chief, DWS



Phone: (860) 509-7333 • Fax: (860) 509-7359 • VP: (860) 899-1611 410 Capitol Avenue, P.O. Box 340308, MS#51WAT Hartford, Connecticut 06134-0308 www.ct.gov/dph/publicdrinkingwater Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer